Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
INFINITE SOURCE COMMUNICATIONS GROUP, LLC
The Florida Department of Transporation, District Six announces a workshop to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Wednesday, June 1, 2022, 10:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.

PLACE: Attend In Person:

Aventura Branch Library located at 2930 NE 199 Street, Aventura, FL 33180. To RSVP contact Community Outreach Specialist, Monica Diaz at 305-984-2715 or via e-mail at monica@iscprgroup.com.
The in-person meeting will be in compliance with all current Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) guidelines.
Attend Virtually

To participate virtually from your computer, tablet or smartphone please register using the following link: https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/2251643006000128267.
Participants will receive a confirmation email and can access the virtual meeting from a computer, tablet or smartphone. Participants can also use their phone by dialing 1-877-309-2074; Access code: 897-253-140.

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District Six is hosting a second PAG meeting for the I-95/State Road (SR) 9 from south of SR 860/Miami Gardens Drive to the Broward County Line Project Development & Environment (PD&E) Study, financial management number: 414964-1-22-01. The project’s primary objective is to address the deficient operational capacity and relieve existing/future congestion along the I-95/SR 9 corridor.
The PAG meeting will be held in-person and virtually. Attendees will be provided with a short presentation of the proposed alternatives for the project, including existing as well as social, environmental and economic effects, followed by a question and answer session.
The meeting provides an opportunity for your agency to be directly engaged in the planning and development process. The PAG includes professionals from each municipal jurisdiction within the project limits, resource agencies, community organizations and other representatives from the study area.

The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried-out by FDOT pursuant to 23 U.S.C. § 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016, and executed by the Florida Highway Administration (FHWA) and FDOT.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Community Outreach Specialist Monica Diaz at 305-573-0089, email: monica@iscprgroup.com. For more project information, please visit www.fdotmiamidade.com/i95northPDE.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Nicholas Danu, P.E. at 305-470-5219 or in writing at FDOT, 1000 NW 111 Avenue, Miami, FL 33172 or by email at Nicholas.Danu@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
